
Weekly Newsletter 3rd October 2024

Dates for the diary
Dear parents and carers,
Thank you very much for your generosity on Monday. Your food 
donations were all taken to the Woking Food bank by Anne 
Rushton straight after our wonderful CAFOD Assembly. The food 
bank were absolutely delighted to receive your gifts and extremely 
grateful. Thank you to Anne and thank you to our friends Jenny and 
Marion from CAFOD, who came to tell us all about the world gifts 
that our fundraising efforts can buy for those less fortunate than 
ourselves. A donation of just £300 can teach a whole class of 
children to read in any of the countries they support! 
It has been another exciting week at St Hugh’s with all of our 
children enjoying their lessons and showing what brilliant learners 
they are. Year 3 really enjoyed their class trip to Butser Farm. Thank 
you very much to the parents who came along to help out.
Linked to their topic, ‘People who help us,’ Reception class were 
extremely lucky to receive a visit from Woking Fire service and 
their fire engine and Julia Grant, who Is a paramedic and her 
ambulance. Thank you to our wonderful emergency services for all 
they do for. We learned so much from meeting you! Have fantastic 
weekend everyone! God Bless. Mrs Grace.

Mrs Grace  

7th October 2.45pm Y1 and Y6
8th October 2.45pm Y2
9th October 2.45pm Y3
10th October 2.45pm Y4
11th October 2.45pm Y5
11th October Year 6 Class Mass 9am
15th October – Parents’ Evening 
3.30-6.15 on School Cloud
17th October - Parents’ Evening
3.30-6.15 on School Cloud
22nd November Y5 Class Mass 9am
29th November Year 4 Class Mass 
9am
6th December KS2 Advent Reflection 
performance at church 9am
11th December Nativity 2.30pm for 
YR parents plus half of Y1 parents
12th December Nativity 2.30pm for 
Y2 parents and the other half of Y1 
parents
20th December End of Autumn Term
1pm finish



News at St Hughs

Staffing Update 
After many years of wonderful service we are sad to say that Mrs Coe is retiring at half 
term.  We know you will all join us in wishing her well and thanking her for all she has 
done for the children.  

We are delighted to inform you that Mrs Sabina Still has joined our team as a Learning 
Support Assistant.  

CAFOD 
This week at St Hugh of Lincoln Primary School, we welcomed Jenny and Marion from 
CAFOD, who spoke to the children about the importance of giving to charity. The 
children learned how their donations help those in need, and the impact their 
generosity can have on people’s lives. In the assembly, we also celebrated the harvest 
donations made by our pupils, which will be given to Woking Food Bank. These 
contributions will go directly towards alleviating food poverty in our community, 
showing how even small acts of kindness can make a big difference to those who need 
it most.

If you would like find out more and donate, please visit:
CAFOD: https://cafod.org.uk/fundraise/how-to-fundraise-for-us/pay-in-fundraising

Woking Food Bank: https://woking.foodbank.org.uk/

https://cafod.org.uk/fundraise/how-to-fundraise-for-us/pay-in-fundraising
https://woking.foodbank.org.uk/


We want to say a massive thank you to all the parents and carers who have 

contributed to our School Development Fund, which is managed by our Governors and 
was formerly known as the Governors School Development Fund. The fund is imperative 
in maintaining our amazing school and your donations have helped the school fund areas 

which contributed to our Outstanding Ofsted grading.

Parents’ generosity is crucial if we are to continue to provide the best education and 
opportunity for your children. Among other things, the fund pays for the maintenance of 
our creation garden and our school mini bus plus essential IT equipment such as the 
interactive whiteboards in classrooms, the diocesan singing programme and our gardening 
project. There is so much more we want to do for the children and we promise that every 
penny you donate goes to them!

If you don’t already make a donation to the fund, it is really easy to make a regular 
donation or one off payment with the Governors CAF Donate account, details of which can 
be found here:
https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/24548#!/DonationDetails or use the QR code below.
We are able to claim gift aid for donations from UK taxpayers, increasing the value of your 
contribution at no cost to yourself.

The School Development Fund – managed by our governors

https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/24548#!/DonationDetails


Reception – Saint Bernadette

TextOn Tuesday, Reception had a very exciting morning as the crew from Woking Fire and Rescue came to visit us 
with one of their fire engines! The children were so engaged as they learnt about the specialist clothing and 
equipment that the firefighters use as well as exploring the fire engine up close! The absolute highlight was 
having a go at using the powerful hose! It was such a fantastic learning experience and the children followed 
our school rules so beautifully as they were all so ‘Ready, Respectful and Safe.’ The crew spoke to the 
children about what to do in an emergency. Please use this opportunity to talk about your smoke alarms at 
home – check that they are working properly and talk to your children about what they should do if they go 
off – day or night. Enormous thanks to the crew who were truly wonderful with our children. We are so 
grateful to them for making the time to come and be with us and, of course, for the incredible work they do 
in our community providing emergency support at the worst of times – they really are true superheroes!

Fred Talk: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/qfWMmsmv/0pD17iKO
Sounds we have learnt: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5BSqxdUX/MUDPzXJZ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/gBs1dcKE/jqA63vvQ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hkGB362S/EnuRlkkl

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/qfWMmsmv/0pD17iKO
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/5BSqxdUX/MUDPzXJZ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/gBs1dcKE/jqA63vvQ
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/hkGB362S/EnuRlkkl


Year 1 – Saint George

Text 

Green Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/63HIgIW9/1FDexHi1
Pink Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ijt49qL7/yGY9E4n2
Orange Group: https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/BIQDr6ih/wQnufn2P

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/63HIgIW9/1FDexHi1
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/ijt49qL7/yGY9E4n2
https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/BIQDr6ih/wQnufn2P


Year 2 – Saint Francis

TextHappy Week 5! In our Master Reader lessons we read a non-fiction book about activities we can do in
snow and ice, we got ourselves excited for winter! In English we went outside to spot signs of autumn
and we wrote an autumn poem. In maths we finished our Unit 1 about Numbers and Place Value and
we started Unit 2 about addition and subtraction. In Art we learned how to sketch and we made
sketches of our teddy bears. In Geography we learned the different seasons and discussed the type of
weather we have in each of them in the United Kingdom. The highlight of our week was RE where we
read the letter from Pope Francis “Laudato Si” and we discussed what it means to be stewards of the
Earth. We brainstormed many ideas we can do to help our local area, to help at home and we went
around our school turning lights off, making sure no taps were wasting water, cleaning our corridors
and playground. It is a great honour to be steward of our planet Earth!

This week’s spelling rule (CONTINUE): Soft c When c comes just before I, y or e it 

usually makes the s sound. Example: city, rice.

Red words: where, there (RECAP), friend, said, says. school.

https://schools.ruthmiskin.com/training/view/pH61w95s/7Z9k0Yzy


What a fantastic week we have had in Year 3! The children 
were so excited to visit Butser Farm on Tuesday. When 
arriving, we were greeted by a lovely lady called Holly 
who took us to a Bronze Age roundhouse. We were 
amazed by the real fire in there! A highlight of the trip 
was the different activities linking to our history learning. 
We loved creating jewellery, pinch pots and even carving 
designs onto chalk. It definitely was a trip to remember 
and the children represented our school excellently!

Year 3 – Saint Veronica

Our spelling rule this week is: Continuing with adding the suffix 
–ness 
For example: kindness, sadness, weakness
Orange words: business, eight, weight, probably, naughty, learn



Year 4 – Saint Teresa of Calcutta

In PE this term the Year 4 children have been enjoying learning the rules of tag rugby on a Thursday. In 
the previous week the children were focusing on their turns ahead of playing a game, where each child 
started with two tags on their belt, with the aim of the game being to successfully take a tag off an 
opponent. This week in their tag rugby lesson, the children learnt when they had to pass the ball, when 
to go forwards, alongside learning to utilise their teammates behind them and to their sides when 
passing the ball.

Our spelling rule this week is: ending in zhuh spelt -sure

For example: measure, treasure, pleasure, enclosure.

Orange words: parents, guide, thought, exercise, even, possession.



In our RE unit, we are looking at Creation and Covenant. We are currently doing 

the ten commandments. This week we have listed some rules in school that 

keeps us from harm. We then discussed how it keeps us and everyone else 

happy and safe at school. After this, we related them to the ten commandments 

and discussed how God wants us to be happy and safe and if we follow rules and 

stay safe, that he will provide for us. Sometimes, we are not happy with rules, as 

the Israelites weren’t always happy with the laws they had to follow, but in 

hindsight they are there for a reason and to protect us. Please ask them about 

the video we watched in RE about the men that couldn’t go surfing where they 

wanted to go anymore. Enjoy your day off Year 5!

Year 5 – Saint Raphael

Our spelling rule this week is: adding the prefix-super
For example: superstar, superhuman, supermarket, superhero
Our 6 orange words are: embarrass, define, community, existence, category, 
committee



Year 6 – Saint Maximilian Kolbe

Our 6 orange words are: muscle, achieve, forty, exaggerate, restaurant, 
controversy

In Science this week we investigated how 
light can be reflected off of multiple surfaces.  
We used clear acrylic plastic, IPADS and 
ghostly cut-outs to create an illusion effect 
using reflection that dates back to Victorian 
times. The effect is known as ‘Peppers Ghost’ 
and this was traditionally used to entertain 
and amuse by creating a mysterious ghost 
like image transposed onto a scene.   All 
groups found it was quite tricky to create the 
effect, but many achieved it through carefully 
measuring the angle of 45 degrees to ensure 
the light reflected accurately.



Friends News 



Friends News 

CHANGE OF DATE  Friends AGM; 

Where; St Hugh's school Hall 

When; 10th October 

Time; 7 pm drinks, nibbles, chat and school tour by Mrs Barker 

7.30pm meeting to start.

If we are not able to recruit to the chair and secretary roles at the 

meeting the Friends of St Hugh’s will not be able to continue. 

Please read on the next page, the vacant roles and see where your 

talents could make the Friends and the events offered to St Hugh of 

Lincoln school even better. Please remember any role can be shared 

and any support is greatly appreciated.  

Please do contact Anna Larkham or Mrs Barker if you would like 

to talk more about any of the roles.



Friends News 
Role Descriptions for supporting 

The Friends of St Hugh. 



Friends News 
Role Description for supporting

The Friends of St Hugh continued


